
 
 

 
 

MINUTES OF SUTTON CHENEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 17TH DECEMBER 2018 AT 
SUTTON CHENEY VILLAGE HALL, MAIN STREET, SUTTON CHENEY 

 
 
Parish Councillors Present:  
 
    Ambrose Long   Sarah Roberts  
    Suzanne Clarke  Linda Mayne 
    Alan Summers   Julia Jarvis 
    Pamela Tebbatt Mills 

    
In Attendance 

2 Members of the Public 
Joanne Lowe (Parish Clerk) 

 
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

142/18  None received. 

 

APOLOGIES 
143/18 None received  

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY 

144/18 None received 

 

PREVIOUS MINUTES 
145/18 The Council resolved to adopt the draft minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

Thursday 14th November with no amendments. 

 

 SPEED INDICATOR REVIEW 

146/18  Following issues with the battery powered vehicle activated sign (VAS) in the Parish, the 

following actions were voted on and unanimously agreed by the Council: 

147/18  To purchase 3 new battery powered VAS that will be permanently sited in each village. The 

new VAS in Dadlington and Sutton Cheney will indicate speed, with a warning to slow down if 

over the speed limit and a thank you if under the speed limit. The new VAS in Shenton will 

simply say “slow down” if exceeding the speed limit and will require the installation of a new 

pole to attach it to. The preferred location in Shenton was near the aquaduct near to the park 

gate. All 3 signs will collect speed data that can be used as evidence for further speed 

enforcement work. The Clerk will contact the principle landowner of Shenton as well as 

contact LCC Highways and the planning authority to check permissions. 

 

 



 
 

 

148/18 To adopt the amended risk assessment and associated preventative measures whilst carrying 

out the role in changing the battery on the VAS. This included removing the training element 

due to the difficulty in organising this for new volunteers and the requirement to have 2 

people undertaking the role as it would make it logistically difficult for volunteers to 

undertake the role. 

149/18 To recruit a pool of volunteers to undertake this role and to introduce a rota to coordinate 

who will do the work and when. Councillor Clarke and Councillor Tebbett-Mills both agreed to 

volunteer. Councillor Long, Councillor Summers and Mr Rees Jones agreed to write the role 

description to accompany the risk assessment which will need to be signed by each volunteer 

before they begin their roles for the Council. 

150/18 To purchase 3 stepladders and 3 hi-viz jackets that are assigned to each VAS to be used by the 

volunteers as they undertake the role. 

 

 

 

The meeting closed at 19:45. 
 

  
 
 

Chair .................................................................. Date .............................................................. 

 

 


